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DR. JOYCE BROTHERS TO 
SPEAK AT COASTAL 

The Kimbel Distinguished Lecture 
Series will present a free lecture 
by Dr. Joyce Brothers Tuesday, 
February 17, 8 p.m. in the 
Wheelwright Auditorium. The noted 
psychologist, columnist, author, 
and business consultant will speak 
on "Making Love Last a Lifetime." 
Seating will be on a first-come, 
first-served basis. 

OPERA CAROLINA TO PRESENT 
"SCHOOL FOR LOVERS" 

Opera Carolina, the Southeast's 
largest musical-theatre touring 
company, will present School for 
Lovers, Tuesday, February 24, 8 
p.m. in Wheelwright Auditorium. 
This performance is sponsored by 
the Wheelwright Council for the 
Arts. Tickets are $10 for the 
public and $5 for students and 
children. For information, phone 
the Wheelwright Box Office. 

ACCEPTING NOMINATIONS 
FOR DISTINGUISHED TEACHER 

Nominations for Distinguished 
Teacher for the academic year 1986-
87 will be accepted February 2 to 
20 at Coastal Carolina College. 
Nominations may be made by any 
student currently enrolled or by 
any member of the faculty. 
Nomination requires a written 
statement to the SGA president 
naming the nominee and supporting 
the nomination with 
recommendations. For more 
information regarding selection, 
contact Dr. Joseph Cicero at ext. 
2070 or Jason Sprankle at ext. 
2320. 

USC-COASTAi. CAROLINA COLLEGE 
Office of Public Relations PO Box 1964 Conway, SC 29526 

ART EXHIBIT CO 
FINE ARTS GALLERY 

"Assembled Notions," an exhibit of 
paintings and sculpture by two 
South Carolina artists, Mark Elliot 
Flowers and Kristy Higby, is on 
display through February 20 from 2 
to 5 p.m. daily in the Fine Arts 
Building Gallery. 

In conjunction with the exhibit, 
Flowers will present a slide 
lecture on his work Friday, 
February 20 at 1 p.m. in the Fine 
Arts Building. At 3 p.m. that same 
afternoon, Flowers and Higby will 
be guests at the closing 
celebration of the exhitition. 
Both events are open to the public. 
Higby will teach a children's color 
workshop Saturday, February 21. 
This event is co-sponsored by the 
college and the Waccamaw Arts and 
crafts Guild. For more information 
about these activities, contact 
Zdzislaw Sikora in the art 
department. 

RAMESS ART EXHIBIT OPEN 
IN STUDENT CENTER GALLERY 

The latest in the Art Department's 
series of exhibitions on campus is 
"Mexico's 20th Century Art," a one­
man show by caross Emilio Ramess 
which opened February 15 in the 
student Center Art Gallery and will 
hang until March 8. Ramess is a 
native of Mexico and has spent the 
last several years traveling and 
making art in the U.S. He 
currently lives in Conway. 

Ramess'work continues in the 
tradition of Latin American 
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surrealism that has been the 
predominent theme in Central and 
South America since the 1930's. 

The exhibit is open from 8:30 a.m. 
to 5 p.m. daily. 
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Stress Manag8lllent Seminar 
Topic: Life-style Models of 
Change and Stress Management 
-Tues., Feb. 17 1-2 p.m. 
-Thurs., Feb. 19 4:30-5:30 p.m. 
Both in student Center 204. 

Wellness swim. 
-Tuesdays & Thursdays 3 p.m. 
Swimming pool. 

Intermediate Aerobics 
-Mon., Wed., & Fri. 5:15-6:30 p.m. 
WBB Room 162. 

Non-Impact Aerobics 
-Mon., Wed., & Fri. 11:30 a.m. -
12:30 p.m. 
WBB room 162. 

Wellness Walk 
-Mon., Wed., & Fri. 12 noon -
12:45 p.m. 

A Nutrition Seminar will be held 
beginning the week of February 23, 
1987. 

VISITING PROFESSOR PRESENTS 
SEMINAR ON CHERNOBYL ACCIDENT 

Dr. o. F. Schuette, professor of 
physics, University of South 
Carolina, will present a seminar on 
Monday, February 23, at 2:30 p.m. 
in the Science Building room 120. 
The seminar is entitled "The soviet 
Nuclear Program and the Chernobyl 
Accident." 

FELLOWSHIP OF CHRISTIAN ATHLETES 
PLANS ACTIVITIES 

Coastal's Fellowship of Christian 
Athletes (FCA) will host a 

Christian Song Fest Featuring 
Eva Wittington on Thursday, 
February 26, 7 p.m., in Kimbel Gym. 
On February 28, the group will host 
the Horry County FCA swim program 
at 6 p.m. in the college pool. 
April 3-5, Coastal FCA will host 
the FCA state Convention at Garden 
City. 

For more information about these 
activities, contact Ed Cerny, ext. 
2651. 

THE GEORGETOWN YOUTH ASSOCIATION 
MAKES DONATION TO GCIIEC 

The Georgetown County Higher 
Education Commission recently 
received an unrestricted grant of 
$10,000 from the Youth Association. 
The Youth Association was organized 
in the 1960's to provide 
recreational activities for the 
youth of Georgetown before such 
services were provided by the 
County government. They purchased 
land and a building which were 
later sold to the local government 
and the money invested. Mrs. 
Virginia Skinner, a former school 
teacher and a member of Georgetown 
County School Board, said that in 
accordance with the now defunct 
group's constitution the 
accumulated monies were required to 
be donated to worthy non-profit 
and/or charitable organizations. 

The monies were distributed as 
follows: $100,000 to County 
government to be applied toward 
restoration of the Extension Center 
Auditorium; $10,000 to Georgetown 
Recreation Department; $10,000 to 
Georgetown Hospital; and an 
unrestricted $10,000 gift to 
Georgetown County Higher Education 
Commission. The funds received by 
the Commission will ultimately be 
used for scholarships and other 
services at the Georgetcwn 
Extension of Coastal Carolina 
College. 

STUDENT PROJECTS TO BE USED 
BY AREA MEDIA 

Ed Cerny's advertising class put 
together a number of public service 
Literacy Council ads as a class I 



project last semester. The 
following media representatives 
have agreed to run the spots and 
advertisements created by the 
students: Aileen LeBlanc, WWAY 
TV-3; Linda McCaskill, WPDE 
TV-15; and Gary Baum, The Sun News. 

LOCAL COASTAL FEDERAL BRANCH OFFERS 
PAYROLL DEPOSIT INCENTIVES 

The Coastal Federal branch located 
at Waccamaw Medical Park Complex 
next to the Conway Hospital, is 
interested in becoming a payroll 
depositor for USC payroll checks. 
In order to accomplish this, at 
least 10 people must designate 
Coastal Federal as their payroll 
deposit financial institution. 

To encourage people to sign up, 
Coastal Federal is offering free 
checking services (no statement 
charges or minimum balance 
requirement) to anyone signing up 
for payroll deposits with them. 
This offer is extended to anyone 
opening up a new checking account 
as well as existing checking 
account holders. This offer 
expires May 1, 1987, and is limited 
to interest bearing (compounded 
daily) regular checking accounts 
only. (Does not include commercial 
or money market checking accounts.) 
For more information, call Esther 
Seesan at 347-4624. 

FEDERAL CREDIT UNION PAYROLL 
DEPOSITORS WANTED 

Anyone interested in signing up for 
payroll deposit with MBAFB Federal 
Credit Union, please contact Pat 
West, personnel department, ext. 
2035. A minimum of ten individuals 
are required. 

COASTAL CAROLINA PEOPLE 

o Dr. Milene A. Hegel, dean of 
nursing, has resigned her position 
and will be leaving in March. 
Megel has taken the position of 

executive secretary for the New 
York state Board for Nursing in 
Albany, New York. 

o Dr. Sandra P. Bowden, assistant 
professor of secondary education, 
has been appointed to the Writing 
Advisory Committee for the 
Education Entrance Examination 
(EEE) by the State Department of 
Education. Bowden will attend a 
March 12-14 meeting in Columbia at 
which the committee will score and 
discuss a sample of papers for use 
in training Educational Testing 
Service scorers. 

o Dr. Richard Dame, professor of 
marine scinece, was an invited 
participant at an NSF/NASA workshop 
on remote sensing (satellite image 
interpretation) and landscape 
ecology at the University of New 
Mexico's Technical Application 
Center in Albuquerque. At the 
workshop, Dame's task ~as the 
ecological interpretation of 
satellite images of the freshwater, 
salt water, forest, and marshland 
environments of North Inlet and 
lower Waccamaw Neck. Once 
interpreted, these images were 
computer enhanced to produce detail 
color maps of typical SC coastal 
habitats. 

o Dr. Ballou Skinner, professor of 
physics, has been awarded a 
curriculum development grant by the 
Horry County Higher Education 
commission for the funding of "The 
Mechanical Universe Video Tapes." 
The 52 tapes will be used as 
supplementary material for courses 
in physics and astronomy. The 
tapes were produced by the 
California Institute of Technology. 

o Barbara J. Driver and 
Linda Henderson, both assistant 
professors of accounting, recently 
attended the annual meeting of the 
SC Association of Accounting 
Instructors in Charlotte, NC. 
Driver was elected vice-president 
of the association at the meeting. 

o Zdzislaw Sikora, associate 
professor of art, has contracted to 
present a one-man show of recent 
prints with the J. Noblett Gallery 
this coming September. The show 
will be a major exhibition of his 
full "Flora Suite," with 25 new 
images on display. J. Noblett 
Gallery is in Sonoma, California, 



and is his exclusive representative 
in California. This is his first 
one-man show with them. 

Also, Sikora is one of several 
artists whose prints will be on 
display in the Milliken Gallery, 
Converse College, Spartanburg, SC 
starting February 19 through 
March 18. 

o Ed Cerny, assistant professor 
of business administration, will 
appear on "Grand Strand Gazette" 
(TV-13) Sunday, February 22, 
10:30 a.m., to discuss advertising. 
He will also speak at the South 
Strand Sertoma Club at Luvan's Fish 
Camp in Garden City on Wednesday, 
April 15 at 7 a.m. The topic will 
be "Nutrition and Exercise." 

Cerny was a guest on TV-43 
Nightline, Friday, February 6 at 8 
p.m. He discussed the Fellowship 
of Christian Athletes chapter here 
at Coastal. He also spoke to the 
Grand Strand Sertoma Club on 
Tuesday, February 10, at Mary 
Jewel's Restaurant in Myrtle Beach. 
His subject was the "Business 
Internship Program at Coastal." 

o Cenita Gerald, admissions 
counselor, and Sha-Ron Jones, 
Director of Minority Student 
Relations, served as coordinators 
for the Career Development program 
held last week at West Conway 
Middle School as part of the local 
schedule of events celebrating 
Black History month. The program 
included representatives from many 
schools including predominantly 
Black colleges and universities in 
South and North Carolina who shared 
information about college life. 

o Dr. Walter Van Hamme, assistant 
professor of physics and astronomy, 
has been awarded a Research and 
Productive Scholarship grant by the 
University of south Ca~olina, in 
support of a research project 
entitled "Simultaneous Light and 
Radial Velocity Curve Solutions for 
Selected Contact Binaries," and he 
received a research grant of the 
American Astronomical Society in 
support for the same project. He 
also has been selected to 
participate in the University 
Faculty Exchange Program for Summer 
II, 1987, to conduct research at 
the Columbia Campus. 

Dr. Van Hamme recently attended 

the 169th meeting of the American 
Astronomical Society in Pasadena, 
California. Hosts for the meeting 
were the Mount Wilson and Las 
Campanas Observatories of the 
Carnegie Institute of Washington, 
the California Institute of 
Technology, and the Jet Propulsion 
Laboratory. At the meeting, the 
latest discoveries in astronomy 
were presented. Van Hamme attended 
sessions on close binary systems, 
his field of specialty, and on 
planetary exploration. Here, the 
results of the Voyager Uranus flyby 
and the various space missions to 
Comet Halley were discussed. 

AAUW MEETING ANNOUNCEMENT 

The American Association of 
University Women (AAUW) will meet 
Monday, February 16 at 7:30 p.m. at 
Covenant Towers, 5001 Little River 
Road, Myrtle Beach. Dr. James 
Colbert, professor emeritus from 
Winthrop College, will discuss "The 
state of Education in SC." No 
reservations are required. For 
information, contact Roselyn 
Kiefer, 272-3975. 

DEADLINE REMINDER 

All articles for "This Week" are 
due in the Office of Public 
Relations no later than 2 p.m. 
Wednesday. 
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